Queensland Government

Cabinet – February 2019
Queensland Government response to the Parliamentary Committee Inquiry into Wage Theft in Queensland
Minister for Education and Minister for Industrial Relations

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]On 7 May 2018, the Premier and Minister for Trade and the Minister for Education and Minister for Industrial Relations announced that the Queensland Parliament would conduct an inquiry into wage theft in Queensland.
2. On 17 May 2018, the Premier and Minister for Trade moved a motion in Parliament that the Education, Employment and Small Business (EESB) Committee inquire into and report to the Legislative Assembly by 16 November 2018 on the problem of wage theft in Queensland.
3. On 16 November 2018, the EESB Committee tabled its report and recommendations entitled A fair day’s pay for a fair day’s work? Exposing the true cost of wage theft in Queensland following its inquiry into wage theft in Queensland. 
4. The report makes 17 recommendations with six recommendations for action by the Queensland Government and 11 recommendations for action by the Australian Government.
5. The Queensland Government response to the report accepts the 11 recommendations for Australian Government action and one recommendation for Queensland Government action. In-principle support is given for the remaining five recommendations for Queensland Government action.
6. Cabinet noted the report and recommendations of the Parliamentary Education, Employment and Small Business Committee entitled A fair day’s pay for a fair day’s work? Exposing the true cost of wage theft in Queensland.
7. Cabinet approved the Queensland Government’s response to the recommendations of the report titled A fair day’s pay for a fair day’s work? Exposing the true cost of wage theft in Queensland.
8. Cabinet approved that the Queensland Government’s response be tabled in the Legislative Assembly.  
9. Attachments
· Parliamentary Education, Employment and Small Business Committee report titled A fair day’s pay for a fair day’s work? Exposing the true cost of wage theft in Queensland, November 2018
· Queensland Government response to the recommendations of the report A fair day’s pay for a fair day’s work? Exposing the true cost of wage theft in Queensland
